Letters from C. Röbelen to Frederik Sander
 

176 Röbelen to Sander




Ghent, 1st September 1880

Dear Mr. Sander,

All the plants arrived in good condition and I believe they will attract a lot of people. Strauss made enquiries regarding the auction and de Cook has postponed the same to the 13th September because of ours. When he heard about our auction, he arrived here last night with his plants and he will hold his auction here on Sunday morning, the 4th September. I went to take a look at the plants and they are those that he offered to you. Cattl. mossiae are small, not worth a penny, some Brassavola glauca ?, his so called Masd. tovarensis, Oncidium papilio, approximately 15 small pieces, some bulbs similar to L[aelia]. peduncularis, many Ep. nemorale, some beautiful Laelia majalis in flower, small pieces of Anguloa clowesii, Lycaste ? He believes to have such beautiful plants. He will be much surprised when he sees our plants and he will gradually lose his appetite for importing plants, the man is quite mad and knows absolutely nothing about orchids.

Yours,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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